
COUNTY OF PASSAIC 

STATE OF NEW JERSEY 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

The Board of Chosen Freeholders of the County of Passaic will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, 

February 12, 2019 at 5:30 PM during the scheduled Conference Meeting of the Board of Chosen 

Freeholders. The purpose of the hearing is to obtain public comment on two separate grant 

applications to be submitted by the County of Passaic to the New Jersey Department of 

Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program. The County of Passaic will submit a grant 

application to the Green Acres Program for the Westervelt-Vanderhoef House Historic Landscape 

Restoration Project in Weasel Brook Park in the City of Clifton, New Jersey. The County of 

Passaic will also submit a grant application to the Green Acres Program for the Rifle Camp Park 

Phase I Improvement Project in Woodland Park, New Jersey.  The public hearings at the 

Conference Meeting will take place at the Passaic County Administration Building, located at 401 

Grand Street, Paterson, NJ 07505.  All residents are encouraged to attend and participate. 

 

Louis E. Imhof III 

Clerk to the Board of Chosen Freeholders 

County of Passaic 

(973) 881-4412 

Louisi@passaiccountynj.org 


